
WEDNESDAY, February 12, 2020 
 
TODAY’S ACTIVITIES (as time allows) 

● Now that students have started working on their College Fair project in 
Helix First.. We want to hear all about it!  

○ Have your students share a fact about the college [or colleges] 
that is the focus of their project. 

■ Ideas: 
● What is their most popular major? 
● What is something that surprised you? 
● What is the school’s mascot? 
● Have you learned about any unique 

traditions/urban legends about the college? 
● Would you want to attend this school? Why or why 

not? 
REMINDERS: 

● Mrs. Gunion and Ms. Meza have officially started meeting with the Class 
of 2023 for one-on-one course request meetings!  

○ Remember: T​he date of your meeting has ​NOTHING​ to do with 
your priority of enrolling in classes for next year! We are simply 
planning for next year! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
● We will not have school this ​Friday 2/14 and Monday 2/17 ​ in observance 

of President’s Day. Enjoy and be safe! 
● Please be advised that going to your cars during break or at lunch is 

not allowed. Campus supervision will be regulating students who try 
and leave the school grounds and walk to their cars. 

● Boys Varsity volleyball tryouts are this Friday from 5:30 to 7:00 pm. 
Junior Varsity tryouts are from 7-8:30 pm.  

■ Both will be at the Boys and Girls Club 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

● Carnations will be on sale TODAY in front of the Dawg House for $1 each 
○ Remember that we won’t have school on Valentine’s Day… If you 

would like to show your appreciation for your significant other or 
friends on campus, this is your chance! 

● All BSU members: ​Please attend today’s lunch meeting in room 150. We 
will host members of the Environmental Club and discuss Black History 
Month shirts. Come join us!  

● Have you heard that ​Robotics is expanding with a new branch of the 
club ​? Helix Aviators is starting and it’ll be a ton of fun flying drones and 
driving RC cars! 



○ It will take place Mondays after school in room 470. Come check it 
out! 

Community Service Opportunities: 
● The ​North Park Little League​ is looking for volunteer umpires. You have 

the freedom to sign up for games that fit your schedule! 
○ You will be asked to participate in training and work with an adult 

volunteer or game supervisor. Most volunteer umpires are 
working with 8-11 year old players.  

■ If you are interested please contact: 
Jared Schlossberg: ​sdteech@yahoo.com 
Jon Nathenson: ​natejr@cox.net  

● Jump Preschool is in need of 25 High School Volunteers ​ for their “Great 
Saturday School Clean-Up” Volunteer Event on Saturday, February 
29th from 8:30-12:30.  

○ Student Volunteers will be able to earn from 2 to 4 volunteer 
hours. They will be doing various tasks such as raking, painting, 
cleaning, sweeping, building, etc.  

○ Please call JUMP Preschool Inc. at 619-303-1541. Ask for Denise or 
Lorna.  

■ Volunteers must provide a phone number, Email, and bring 
a signed (by the parent) Release of Liability form (which will 
be emailed to the volunteers). 
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